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Stranger Danger Ad breaches Advertising to Children Code 

The Advertising Standards Board has upheld a complaint against a McDonald’s Happy Meal advertisement.

The animated TV advertisement featured two little girls climbing down a drain to recover a ring for a woman. Whilst down the drain the girls have to battle a two-headed green monster that is holding the woman’s ring. 

The woman then takes the girls to McDonalds promising them free Happy Meals for life.

Many people who complained were concerned that the ad encouraged children to engage in unsafe behaviour by climbing down drains and going off with strangers.

Many complainants expressed concern that the ad was contrary to everything children are taught about stranger danger.

Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Fiona Jolly, said the Board considered the advertisement under the Advertising to Children Code as well as the Food and Beverages Advertising and Marketing Communications Code.

“The Board considered that the ad’s premise of the children going down the drain and then accompanying a stranger to a restaurant was contrary to prevailing community standards.

“While the Board noted that the children were being rewarded for a heroic deed, they found the wording of the ad particularly troubling as has it had the potential to encourage children to go off with strangers,” Ms Jolly said.

The Board dismissed complaints about an advertisement for Nandos Restaurants, featuring a woman pole dancing, on the grounds that the images were not inappropriately suggestive.

The ad opens with a woman in a business suit discussing her cravings for Nandos chicken, the next shot is of the woman pole dancing the ad then closes with the image of the woman and her family eating dinner in a Nandos Restaurant. 

Complaints received covered a diverse range of issues. Complainants felt that the ad was sexist towards both men and woman, pole dancing was not consistent with family values, and it contained material that was inappropriate for children.

“The Board did not find that pole dancing was incompatible with family values. The ad also has an M classification, which means can only be shown during programs recommended for persons over 15,” Ms Jolly said.

A full list of the advertisements considered by the Advertising Standards Board at its June meeting can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822 
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